Vienna Initiative forum on
bank coordination held In
Skopje

Full Forum convenes central bank governors, regulators,
commercial banks and financial institutions

¢ National Bank of North Macedonia hosts regular Full Forum of Vienna Initiative

e Regulators, banks and international financial institutions discuss banking sector
challenges

e Panels on cross-border financial flows, asset quality and climate change

The Full Forum of the European Bank Coordination Initiative (the Vienna Initiative) is taking place from 23 to
24 March 2023 in Skopje, the capital of North Macedonia. The event is hosted by the National Bank of the
Republic of North Macedonia (NBRM).

Watch opening and first panel of the Forum here

The 2023 Full Forum in Skopje was opened by the National Bank of the Republic of North Macedonia
governor, Anita Angelovska Bezhoska. Central bank governors from Croatia, the Slovak Republic,
Montenegro and Moldova and high-level representatives of the central banks of Ukraine, Slovenia, Hungary
and Romania, as well as the European Central Bank, participated.

Senior representatives of international financial institutions (the EIB, EBRD, IFC, IMF, World Bank), European
Commission and cross-border banking groups also took part in the meeting.

Participants discussed key challenges facing the banking sector in the region, including the changing
economic environment, the consequences of Russia’s full-scale invasion of Ukraine, the experience of recent
bank recovery and resolution episodes, and the implications of climate change and digitalisation for the
financial system.

The Vienna Initiative was launched in January 2009. Its initial aim was to ensure financial stability in emerging
Europe, addressing the outflow of capital from local subsidiaries of large cross-border banks in central and
south-eastern Europe. It later shifted its focus to the challenges of reducing non-performing loans and
monitoring deleveraging, credit and bank lending.

The private-public dialogue under the Vienna Initiative has contributed to the stability of the banking sectors of
central and eastern Europe. Close coordination through the Vienna Initiative is particularly valuable at a time
of heightened economic and financial uncertainty.

The international financial institutions involved in the Vienna Initiative publish regular market analyses,
including twice-yearly Non-Performing Loan Monitors prepared by the EBRD. The IMF publishes the six-
monthly Deleveraging and Credit Monitor, while the EIB publishes the Bank Lending Survey.



https://www.nbrm.mk/vienna-initiative-full-forum-22-24-march-2023-skopje-en.nspx
https://npl.vienna-initiative.com/
https://www.imf.org/-/media/Files/Countries/Europe/dcm-december-6-2022.ashx
https://www.eib.org/en/publications-research/economics/surveys-data/cesee/index.htm?q=&sortColumn=startDate&sortDir=desc&pageNumber=0&itemPerPage=25&pageable=true&language=EN&defaultLanguage=EN&tags=5db039e534fc82f574d23449&ortags=false&yearFrom=&yearTo=

